CAC Meeting Notes 10/5/15

Meeting expectations-Meetings will be run by the co-chairs once elected, and by the secretary if the co-chairs are not in attendance. 

Watched-Member Roles and Responsibilities (Summary) informational video

Discussed minutes from the last meeting-location of the minutes online at http://pillowelementary.weebly.com/cac-minutes.html, no changes

Elected officers

· Staff co-chair – L. V. Finnegan

· Non-staff co-chair – Rene Andrews

· Secretary – Elia Simons

Review CIP-Not due for a while.  Mr. Hill has started some work on the CIP but there’s more work to be done.  The PD section is the part the CAC will have the most input on, but even then the district often has requirements for PD that arise later.  
Citizen’s Communication/Other CAC Business
· Withdrawal signature sheet (Finnegan)-When students are withdrawing, the library is not being contacted to sign off that a student is clear.  This could be remedied with a signature sheet given to the parent when the withdrawal form is given to the parent, for the parent to take to be signed-off by the teacher, librarian, etc. and turned in with the withdrawal form.  We need to figure out who needs to be listed on the sign-off sheet.
· Muddy walkway around the fire ramp gate (Armstrong)-There is a dirt path around the fire ramp gate.  When it rains, parents and staff walking between the gate and the fence have to walk through the mud.  It would be nice to have a small sidewalk put in so that staff and the community can get around the gate without getting muddy.  Ms. Andrews added that getting a stroller through when it’s muddy is very difficult.
· Playground repair (Hill)-The new playground equipment has been ordered, but some things need to be removed due to changes playground specs and that will take a little while.  The projected finish date is winter break.  Hopefully in the next few weeks we will have fence up for them to get started.  The swings on the PK playground will be switched out for tot swings and an overhead shade will be put up.  The swings that are currently there will be moved over to the swing set near the portable and there will be a tire swing.  Some trenching and other work is also supposed to be done.  
· Trees around the playground (Skeete)-The trees around the playground are so overgrown that they are hitting kids in the face when they play.  Mr. Hill said he’ll talk to Gary in the parks department, and that there is one tree that can’t be saved and will need to come down.
· Adult bathroom near the front hallway (Hill)–The handicapped/adult bathroom in the front entryway may be worked on as part of the library renovation.  That bathroom is the one visitors most often use, and it does not give a good impression about the cleanliness and maintenance of our school.  

· Front entryway lip where the sidewalk has settled (Hill)-The front sidewalk will be redone as part of the library renovation, and this will repair the lip that students trip over and it’s hard to get carts over.  
· Bulletin boards (Hill)-The thirty bulletin boards for the hallways should be arriving mid-October.
· Sinks across from 305/307 (Hill)-The sink/counter area will be made wheelchair accessible over the winter break.
· Air Conditioning (Hill)-Next summer, the whole campus will be closed for AC replacement.  There will be no access to the building once we are out for summer.  This will cause issues with the floor waxing schedule.  The portables will not be affected.  A cooling tower will be put in where the temporary library is, as part of the AC replacement.
· Campus trees and gardens (Finnegan)-We need help with garden leadership and advice because very little that was planted last year actually grew.  There is a Bright Green Futures grant that we can apply for to purchase garden plants, trees, and other items.  Suggestions were made to look at Austin Garden Tour participants to see if any of the gardens on the tour were near Pillow.  The neighbor with the nice garden at the intersection of Crosscreek and Rockwood would also be a good person to contact.  The neighborhood association and the Master Gardeners are other leads.  Ms. Davishines will post on the website soliciting for garden gurus. 
· Waterloo Ice House (Hill)-Waterloo wants to sponsor Pillow and fulfill some classroom needs.  If any staff members have not e-mailed what you need, please do so quickly.
· CDK Global (Hill)-CDK is looking for a school to partner with where the staff can come read to kids and possibly donate books.
· Partner PTA (Andrews)-The Pillow PTA is working with Gina Ross and James Butler of the Gullett PTA on starting a Clothing Closet and on a 5th grade camp.  

We will work on the CIP at the next CAC meeting, to be held on November 2.
